


NV Governor’s Council on Developmental Disabilities (NGCDD) Executive Committee Meeting Minutes from October 13, 2023
* * * * DRAFT * * * *
ZOOM 
Join by Computer: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82776920507
Join by Phone: 669-900-6833

Meeting ID: 827 7692 0507
Special Notes
· All items reviewed during this meeting are available for view on the NGCDD website; under the event created for this meeting: www.nevadaddcouncil.org 
· Bolded text under a heading indicates an action taken by the NGCDD.
Introductions
Committee Members Present: Maxmillian Lowe, Vice-Chair; Stacy Alaribe; Vickie Ives; Santa Perez
Committee Members Absent: Christine Riggi, Chair
NGCDD Staff Present: Catherine Nielsen, Executive Director; Rebecca Ortiz, Executive Assistant; Marisol Rivas, Projects Manager; Kimberly Palma-Ortega, Public Health Liaison
NGCDD Staff Absent: Ellen Marquez, Self-Advocacy Coordinator; Alysa Marquez, Intern
Public Present: Cristina Collazo, Jack Mayes, Elyse Monroy
[bookmark: _Hlk95746434]Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Max Lowe, Executive Committee Vice-Chair at 10:03 a.m.
Rebecca Ortiz, Executive Assistant verified that the agenda for this meeting was posted to the appropriate locations on September 29, 2023.
Land Acknowledgment
Mr. Lowe provided the land acknowledgement as follows: The Nevada Governor’s Council on Developmental Disabilities, as a program whose designated state agency is the Nevada Department of Health and Human Services, acknowledges, honors, and respects the diverse Indigenous peoples connected to this land and recognize the State of Nevada is situated on the traditional homelands of the Nuwu, Newe, Numu and Wa She Shu. We offer gratitude for the land itself, for those who have stewarded it for generations, and for the opportunity to work alongside our Tribal partners. We encourage everyone in this space to engage in acknowledgement and continued learning about the Indigenous peoples who work and live on this land since time immemorial, and about the historical and present realities of colonialism.
Public Comment
Mr. Lowe asked if there was any public comment and provided the information to provide public comment telephonically. 
· Elyse Monroy stated she works with Belz and Case Government Affairs and wanted to introduce herself to the committee. They represent the Nevada Psychiatric Association, the Public Health Association, the Nevada Primary Care Association, the Children’s Advocacy Alliance, and a group in Las Vegas called the Collaboration Center. They are here to listen as all of their clients are interested in the issues discussed by the committee.
· Catherine Nielsen, Executive Director stated the Partners in Policymaking course application is still open until October 31, 2023. If anyone is interested, committee members are encouraged to send them that information. Committee members are also encouraged to share with any listservs or social media they may have. Ellen Marquez, Self-Advocacy Coordinator can put together a draft email that can be used and can be contacted at elmarquez@dhhs.nv.gov.  
Approval of August 2023 Minutes
Mr. Lowe asked if there was a motion to approve the August 3, 2023 minutes. He opened this item for discussion.
Mr. Lowe motioned to approve the August 3, 2023 minutes as written. Santa Perez seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Presentation by Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS)
Mr. Lowe introduced Cristina A. Collazo, JD, with CMS for a discussion on the No Surprises Act and the Inflation Reduction Act.
Ms. Collazo gave a verbal presentation on the background and updates from the two acts. She also discussed the services offered by CMS and included the CMS website (www.cms.gov/medical-bill-rights) and resources page. She opened this item for discussion.
Council By-Laws and Policies Update 
Mr. Lowe introduced this agenda item and deferred to Ms. Nielsen, Executive Director. 
Ms. Nielsen referred to the document titled “MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING WITH STATE AGENCY POLICY”. She gave an in-depth summary of the document’s content and purpose. Mr. Lowe opened this item for discussion.
Mr. Lowe motioned to approve the “MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING WITH STATE AGENCY POLICY” as written. Ms. Perez seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Discussion on Additional Staffing Needs 
Mr. Lowe introduced this agenda item and deferred to Ms. Nielsen, Executive Director. 
Ms. Nielsen discussed the current staffing needs of the Council and the background of the response to the public health and emerging needs objectives being meet by the council. She discussed the possibility of additional staff. She opened this item for discussion.
Mr. Perez motioned to approve the creation of the permanent position of the Public Health Liaison to council staff. Mr. Lowe seconded the motion. The motion carried with Vicki Ives opposing. She stated she is supportive of the contract with no gaps in service and wants this item to be moved to the full council. This may include creating a short-term contract in place of the permanent position until the Full Council meeting in December. 
Consumer Leadership Development Funds
Mr. Lowe introduced this agenda item and deferred to Ms. Nielsen, Executive Director
Ms. Nielsen discussed the application received from Alan Ervin. Mr. Ervin applied for the family out-of-state funding to attend the National Down Syndrome Congress Convention in Phoenix, AZ on July 25-28, 2024. She opened this item for discussion.
Ms. Perez motioned to approve up to $2,500.00 for Family Out-of-State CLDF funds for Alan Ervin. Stacy Alaribe seconded the motion. The motion carried with Mr. Lowe abstaining.
Ms. Nielsen discussed the application received from Rebeka Acosta. Ms. Acosta applied for the individual out-of-state funding to attend the Arc’s 2023 National Convention in New Orleans, LA on November 6-8, 2023. She opened this item for discussion.
Ms. Alaribe motioned to approve up to $1,750.00 for Individual Out-of-State CLDF funds for Rebeka Acosta. Ms. Perez seconded the motion. The motion carried with Mr. Lowe abstaining.
Ms. Nielsen discussed the application received from Steven Cohen. She discussed how his previous CLDF application was withdrawn. Mr. Cohen applied for the individual out-of-state funding to attend the Disability Policy Seminar in Washington, DC on April 8-10, 2024. She opened this item for discussion.
Ms. Alaribe motioned to approve up to $1,750.00 for Individual Out-of-State CLDF funds for Steven Cohen. Ms. Perez seconded the motion. The motion carried with Mr. Lowe abstaining.
Ms. Nielsen discussed the application received from Amanda Shipp. Ms. Shipp applied for the individual out-of-state funding to attend the Arc’s 2023 National Convention in New Orleans, LA on November 6-8, 2023. She opened this item for discussion.
Ms. Perez motioned to approve up to $1,750.00 for Individual Out-of-State CLDF funds for Amanda Shipp. Mr. Lowe seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Next Meeting Date
Mr. Lowe stated the next Executive Committee meeting will be November 2, 2023 at 10:00 am via ZOOM. 
Public Comment
Mr. Lowe asked if there was any public comment. None was given. 
Adjournment
Mr. Lowe adjourned the meeting at 11:44 a.m. 
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